

10th January 2022

Dear Parents / Carers of Year 9 & 12 Students,

I hope this letter finds you well during this challenging time as Covid-19 cases yet again increase across our community. I am writing to you today to inform you that due to staff shortage we have taken the difficult decision to ask all Year 9 and 12 students to work from home for the remainder of this week and to return to the academy as normal from Monday 17th January 2022.

Year 12 will need to come in to the academy if they have an exam. Once their exam finishes, they will leave the academy for the day and continue remote learning from home.

Please note that we are asking your child to learn from home because we do not currently have enough staff to support onsite learning in the academy. They are not being asked to self-isolate and teachers will be in touch with students to support continued learning remotely.

The academy remains open to students in Years 7, 8,10,11 and 13, they can continue to attend the academy as normal.

I know asking Year 9 and 12 students to learn from home for the remainder of this week may significantly inconvenience you; please rest assured that we have not taken this decision lightly.

If you have any questions or queries, please send these via MCAS. If you do not have access to the MCAS app, and you have a question you can email admin@oasislisterpark.org you can call the academy on 01274 362050, but please be aware our phone lines may be busy.

Please rest assured that we will keep you updated on the current situation via text and your child's email address.

Government Information for Covid-19 is available at: https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/

New information regarding stay at home: guidance for households with possible or confirmed COVID-19 infection

Yours faithfully

Sån Dare

Sian Dover

Principal

Oasis Academy Lister Park